## **Board of Selectmen**

3/26/2012

This letter is to request that we officially name the proposed pedestrian path from the school to the library "Beverly's Path" in memory of Beverly Klitsch who pursued development of the path as Chair of the Library Trustees. Her Memorial Service is currently scheduled for June 9<sup>th</sup> and it would be great to have the path open prior to that date—with a possible dedication ceremony.

We left the project last fall with Billy Chick onboard to excavate the bank beside the library. Under your direction, we'd like to follow up with him. He has the excavation properly staked out and can proceed.

The library and Conservation Committee stand ready with volunteers (along with perhaps the Boy Scouts) to lend a hand with cutting brush behind the playing field, grading, and other work.

We're currently thinking of having the Department of Corrections make a few signs to mark the path and would seek your review of design and placement before fabrication.

Ron Force and I plan to attend your next meeting to discuss particulars, like contacting the Fire Department regarding cleanup behind the station, contacting the School, and other details as you see fit.

Thank you for your attention.

Peter Stevens

Library Trustee